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       Community ID of the Palm Beaches 

   Our program on August 13th was 
presented by Deputy Fire Chief Travis 
Franco and Event Coordinator 
Stephanie Craney. They presented 
materials, information and answered 
questions on preparing for Hurricane 
Season. 
   As we enter the height of hurricane 
season, it’s critical to stay prepared 
and informed. Storm activity in the 
Atlantic is at its peak, and the risk of 
severe weather, especially tornadoes, 
dramatically increases. 
   Hurricanes bring more than just 
strong winds and flooding—they can 
also spawn fast-moving tornadoes, 
especially in outer rain bands, 
catching communities off guard. If 
you haven't already, now is the time 
to: 
   Review your emergency plan; Stock 
up on essential supplies; Understand 

how to 
secure your 
home; 
Know your 
evacuation 
zone and 
have 
multiple ways to receive emergency 
alerts; and Communicate your plan 
with family, friends, and neighbors.  
   Take advantage of the CodeRed 
Alert system. Delray Beach uses Code 
Red to provide critical information via 
voice calls, text message and emails. 
   Preparedness today can save lives 
tomorrow. Stay safe and ready!  
   For more information on emergency 
management and to get your 
hurricane preparedness Guide, go to 
https://www.delraybeachfl.gov/
government/city-departments/fire-
rescue/emergency-management. 

Hurricane Season is Upon Us 

October 18, 2025 

   Our program on 
August 6 was presented 
by Sol Couto, 
Community ID of the 
Palm Beaches 
Coordinator. 
    Administered by the 
Legal Aid Society of 
Palm Beach County 

(LAS), the Community ID of the Palm 
Beaches (CID) is for ANY Palm Beach 
County resident 16 years or older 
who may have limited access to 
government issued forms of 
identification, and for those who 
support a diverse and inclusive 
community. 
   CID is not a government issued 
form of ID or a driver’s license, but a 
verifiable form of identification that 
says you are part of our community. 
It can be used within your 
community to gain access to 
essential services and as a tool to 
better identify, serve and protect 

you. 
   Launched in 2019, CID has 
provided families with access to 
essential services and/or programs, 
such as, but not limited to: health 
centers, medical providers, 
medication, vaccinations, 
immunizations, schools, libraries, 
diagnostic centers, food pantries, 
shelters, and urgent or emergency 
care facilities. 
   CID has enabled individuals to 
participate in the workforce, gain 
access to their community, and gain 
entry at numerous gated and/or 
private communities. As cardholders, 
seasonal residents and newly 
integrated individuals shared similar 
benefits. 
   To date, LAS has provided over 
4,000 Community IDs to Palm Beach 
County residents. For more 
information go to 
www.legalaidpbc.org.  

https://k07255.site.kiwanis.org/
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   Upcoming Important Dates:                       
                                   

                              Birthdays:  

                 September 1 -  Bernice Randolph 

                 September 7 -  Terrill Pyburn  

                                                  - Cary Scheinbaum 

                           September 16 - Andie DeVoe 

                   Wedding Anniversaries:  

                    September 10 - Bill & Bonnie Morse (58 years) 
                    September 23 - Alberta & Kevin Rickard 
                    September 29 - Doug & Jody Martin 
                    September 30 - Scott & Sophia Youngberg (53 years)  

      

                                             Membership Anniversaries:   

                  September 17 - Peggy Kelleher, 11 years 
              September 20 - Scott Youngberg, 47 years  
                    September 30 - Terrill Pyburn, 23 years   

  

August 6th Meeting:  Everyone put in for Birthdays & Anniversaries. 
Of note, Jay & Diane Alperin are celebrating 54 years of marriage, 
Joel & Pam Davidson are celebrating 32 years, and Andie & Michael 
DeVoe are celebrating 33 years. Congratulations! Andie also had a 
wonderful trip to Indialantic, lots of turtles. Mark Scheinbaum 
returned from London and his son is joining Kiwanis in Georgia. Bob 
Hayes and Joel are happy for the Marlins winning. Mykal Banta is 
happy for the Tigers. Gina Sablo is going to Georgia for her grandson’s 
birthday. Bill Morse likes UF ranked 17th in preseason poll. Bob 
Barcinski’s grandson is back from Slovenia. Steve Rubin is happy it 
almost rained and Ronnie Dunayer is looking forward to the Happy 
Hour meeting tomorrow. 

August 13th Meeting:  Joel Davidson had his brother form Hawaii 
visiting. Joel also put in for the Kiwanis convention and UM pre-ranked 
at #10. Dave Randolph remodeled his bathroom and can now take 
“Glitzy” showers. Scott Youngberg & Andie DeVoe enjoyed Happy 
Hour last week. Gina Sablo had a great time in Atlanta with the family. 
New Member Lilly Jones is happy to be joining the club. Doug Martin 
put in for his birthday and for Lilly joining the club. Jay Alperin had a 
great trip to New York and is happy the golf course improvement plan is 
progressing. Peggy Kelleher & Rich Pollack had fun at High 5’s. 
Peggy is also happy for the return of football and Rich says there’s only 
55 days until hockey. Terrence Moore is proud, grateful and happy for 
his son in law school and his son at Texas A&M. Bill Morse is upright 
and Reeve Bright is Vertical. 

August 20th Meeting:  Happy 50th Anniversary for Reeve & Anne 
Bright. Reeve put in $50 for the occasion. Everyone pretty much put in 
for birthdays/anniversaries. Joel Davidson put in for Pam’s hip surgery 
and for UM. Ezra Krieg is back from Massachusetts and hopes for 
Pam’s speedy recovery. Jay Alperin put in for Dianne’s birthday and 
Gina Sablo put in for her grandson’s birthday. Happy to see Rob Long, 
he put in for his missed meetings. Mykal Banta is still cheering for the 
Tigers and Peggy Kelleher is counting the days for football. Rich 
Pollack advises there are now 48 days until hockey. Andie DeVoe is 
getting excited for the Witches Ride. Everyone else was JH. 

August 27th Meeting:  Today we inducted new member Lilly Jones. 
Everyone put in for that. Mykal Banta put in for his birthday and 
Steve Rubin put in for his wife’s birthday. Dave Randolph jumped the 
gun and put in for his wife’s birthday on Sept 1st. (Guess he wants to 
double dip-works for me!). Peggy Kelleher is excited for college 
football this weekend and Rich Pollack reminded us there are 43 days 
until hockey. Bob Hayes returned from a great trip to San Diego. 
Rodney Stevenson went to the Rotary lunch yesterday and defended 
Kiwanis well. Jay Alperin is going on a 3 week trip to Canada. 
Terrence Moore thanked everyone for his tenure as PPOTM. Mark 
Scheinbaum is starting a presidential library for Terrence. Joel 
Davidson announced that Pam is recovering well from hip surgery, and 
is cheering on UM in football this weekend. Tom Carney acknowledged 
the quality in the room - the service dog that was part of the program. 
Everyone else was Just Happy and put in for birthdays and 
anniversaries. 

  $ $ $  Happy Dollars  $ $ $     Other Doings. . . . . . 
  Hail! President, Pro-Tem 
         of the Month! 
 

                  ***** August *****   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 

                               Terrence Moore 
       Here are the upcoming scheduled PPOTM’s: 

                     September - Steve Rubin 

                           Thank You!      

     
   Pam Davidson had hip surgery on August 
19th. Wishing her a speedy recovery. 
 

   High Five’n at  
Orchard View Elementary....                                   
    First Day of School, August 11, 2025 

   Thanks to Rich Pollack for organizing this, and to 
the following members who participated: Peggy 
Kelleher, Bill Morse, Bob Barcinski, Larry 
Schroeder and Pam & Joel Davidson. 

Continues—See Other Doings, Page 3 



    The Kiwanis Club of Delray Beach    “Doing Great Things”           Page  3 

 

The 

Other Doings (Continued from Page 2)...  

         Making A Difference  

   Our program on August 20th was 
presented by Sue Mann, the Founder of 
Bright Minds Processing, a non-profit 
addressing visual (VPD) and auditory 
processing disorders (APD). 
   Bright Minds Processing help children 
who learn differently, thrive by 
targeting the cause, not just the 
symptoms. Better focus. Better 
listening. Better learning.  
   1 in 5 kids at school has some form 
of Processing disorders and gifted kids are no different. 
It is worse for gifted kids as they can have a high IQ but 
cannot do their school work. The testing process for 
being gifted (which is a learning difference in most 
States) is taking an IQ test and scoring above 130. But 
how can a gifted child pass this type of test if they have 
APD and VPD? If a gifted child has been deemed with a 
low IQ (due to a low score on an IQ test) with the right 
diagnosis and therapy, they can go back and take the 
very same test and score over 130.    
   Bright Minds Processing is comprised of a group of 
Doctors, Audiologists, Developmental Optometrist, 
Psychologists, Councilors, Therapists, Teachers, and 
Parents who are passionate about raising awareness 
towards this "hidden" learning disability. The cost of 
therapy is excruciating because APD and VPD are not 
considered learning disabilities. Therefore, medical 
insurance will not cover any therapy. Until Schools 
recognize APD and VPD as learning disabilities. Only 
ADD, ADHD or Autism, will receive available resources. 

Their mission is to educate as many 
parents about children with APD and 
VPD. Together we can lobby schools to 
implement solutions. Our collaboration 
of professionals will empower parents 
and families so they can work with us 
to implement our APD and VPD 
programs into their schools.  
   For more information go to https://
www.brightmindsprocessing.org 

       Awesome Greyhounds 
   Our program on August 27th was 
presented by Laura Leibson, Event 
Coordinator for Awesome Greyhound 
Adoptions (AGA) and Capt. Shawn 
Campana of the Miami Dade Fire 
Rescue. 
   AGA is completely run by 
volunteers who are dedicated to 
finding responsible, loving homes for 
racing greyhounds that no longer 
qualify to compete at the racetrack. 
These highly-trainable dogs are 
given the chance to find placement as pets, as therapy 
dogs or as fully-trained service dogs for veterans and 
first responders. 
   AGA carefully evaluates each greyhound for 
temperament and health to place each dog into a pet 
home or to have them carefully selected as a service or 
therapy dog for veterans and first responders through 
the Hounds & Heroes Program.  
   Whether you choose to adopt a greyhound, foster a 
greyhound, volunteer or simply want to donate, you can 
help! Every dollar makes a difference. Their fostering, 
training and adoption program brings greyhounds in 
from the race track and performs a series of health 
evaluations - many are costly. Your donation can help 
them keep their greyhounds healthy and happy. For 
more information, go to 
www.awesomegreyhoundadoptions.org 

   Foundation Trustee, Joel 
Davidson, presented Jay & 
Diane Alperin with pins for 
their membership as Florida 

Foundation Sustaining Members.   
                Congratulations! 

 

  2025 Annual Education Breakfast  
Our club showed its support of the Annual 
Education Breakfast sponsored by the Delray 
Chamber Education Fund on August 28th. Thanks 

to the members who attended. Here are some pictures: 
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Think you know words? 

Build your vocabulary with these  
words and learn the meaning: 
 
 

Example Sentences: 
1. “During the emotional press conference, the athlete 
ended in aposiopesis as he struggled to maintain 
composure.” 
2. “The character’s overwhelming grief in the final scene 
came across with repeated use of aposiopesis.” 
3. “The speechwriter planned strategic aposiopesis, 
allowing the audience to draw their own conclusions.” 

 
Noun, Greek, late-16th century  

1. The device of suddenly breaking off in 
speech.  

Aposiopesis (apə_sīə_pēsəs) 

Board Meeting Notes 
   Our club’s recent Board Meeting took 
place via Zoom on July 7th. Here are the 
notes: 
I. Board Attendance:  President Dave Freeburn, 
President-Elect Diane Colonna, Secretary Jay Alperin, 
Treasurer Bill Morse. Directors:  Kelleher, Davidson, 
Pam; Krieg, Davidson, Joel; Sablo, DeVoe. 

II. Foundation Attendance :  President Freeburn, Vice-President 
Pollack; Secretary Alperin; Treasurer Morse, Directors: Youngberg, 
PDavidson Colonna. 
III.  Secretary’s Report:  Minutes of  July 7, 2025 Kiwanis board 
meeting. Motion to approve  made by Bill Morse. Seconded by J. 
Davidson. Approved unanimously 
IV. Financial Report: Bill Morse reported that there is $8,367 in the 
Foundation account, and $20,920 in the Administration account. Tax 
returns have been filed for both entities. Financial reports will be 
completed next month.   
V.  Old Business: 
A. Alternate Meeting Locations:  Club member Ronnie Dunayer was 
present to discuss her findings regarding the identification of a meeting 
place while the golf club is being renovated. She looked at a  number of 
venues and felt that the best choice was the Fairmont Inn on West 
Atlantic Avenue.  For approximately $15 per person members could eat 
from the buffet that is available to hotel guests.  Another option is 
Cason Church but that would involve arranging for a food truck.  A 
decision will have to be made before the golf club shuts down, 
estimated to be in December. 
B. Story Trail : Joel Davidson reported that the budget numbers were 
changing.  Not much was accomplished in July due to several people 
being on vacation. He is trying to meet with the printer.  They plan to 
meet with City staff regarding the layout of the trail, and the possibility 
of installing it at Catherine Strong Park instead of Barwick. 
C.  Education Breakfast  August 28th.  Ten people have signed up so 
far. 
D. Pancakes, Pints, and Pigskins, November 16. 2025 at Finnegan’s: 
Peggy Kelleher – Committee met, they will need help getting 
sponsorships and raffle prizes.  Scott made a flyer for the event.  
Rich Pollack, committee co-chair said they want to gross $10,000. He 
plans to be a s Sponsor to raise money for the Foundation.  
Sponsorships will be at varying levels.  Tickets will be $40 each. 
E. Happy Hour: Scheduled for this Thursday.  Scott reported that so far 
there are 9 people planning to attend. 
F.  Fundraising Committee: David Freeburn reported.  A survey was 

sent to members to rank each event according to several factors.  The 
most favorably ranked ideas were the Mahjongg tournament and the 
Mayor’s breakfast.  Another possibility is the Talent Show. The 
Fundraising Committee will hold another meeting and make some 
decisions on which items to move forward. 
G.  Women’s Club: Peggy informed the board that the Women’s Club’s 
fundraising event will likely be moved to the City Library, which means 
those two entities will be partnering on it. 
H.  Key Club: David is to follow up with Key Club members. 
I. Golf Tournament: Scott reported there are 7 hole sponsors and 9-1/2 
teams so far. Trying to get renewals of last year’s sponsors.  The 
consultant has brought in 3 teams. 
J.  Calendar and Budget: Jay stated that additional input is needed on 
events.  The Foundation budget starts in January and the Club budget 
starts in October.   
K. First Day of School—High Fives: Rich Pollack reminded the board 
that the first day of school was coming up (Monday August 11).  
Participating members need to be at the school at 7 a.m. 
VI.  New Business: 
A.  Civic Education Program: Ezra Krieg was informed about this 
program geared toward middle and high school students, helping them 
to learn about civic engagement and involvement.  He is seeking 
direction from the board to learn more about the program and a 
possible partnership with Delray Kiwanis.  The consensus of the board 
was to have Ezra get additional information and report back. 
B. Election Polls: Ezra sent a note to the Supervisor of Elections 
informing them that the club would be interested in working the polls 
for the upcoming elections.  It’s an opportunity to raise money for the 
club.  Two members will have to work a full day (Ezra and Bill 
volunteered).  Other shifts will be shorter.   
C. 250th United States birthday: Ezra thought maybe the club could 
participate in Delray Beach’s celebration of the country’s 250th 
birthday.  It would be a way of getting exposure for the club. 
D. Mini Grant Requests: None pending. 
E. Thanksgiving: Ezra said it’s time to begin organizing for the 
Thanksgiving meal deliveries. He’d like to have a meeting on 
September 10th after the breakfast meeting. 
F. Other: Joel – Is the board interested in having additional members 
become Sustaining Members?  Some clubs automatically add it to 
members’ bills once a year. It would give our club a chance to get 
additional funds from the Kiwanis District Foundation. After discussion it 
was determined to invite club members to sign up as sustaining 
members at a future meeting, and put the item on a future board 
agenda. 
Next Meeting: Monday September 8th via Zoom. 

I intend to live forever...... 
So far, so good. 
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     Membership 
                  Carlene Laseter - Chairperson   

 
 

     

             Meet Our 
        Newest Member 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

               Lilly Jones 
   Lilly was born in Jamaica, West Indies. She traveled 
to Canada at an early age, got married and has three 
children, boy & girl twins and another daughter. All 
graduating from the University of Toronto. She enjoys 
traveling and helping others. Lilly and her husband, 
Larry, currently live in Delray Beach. 

                   Welcome Lilly! 
 

      

         
   
                    
 
    
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

      Remember, This is The Formula:    

 

Love being a  Kiwanian. Love your club.    
          Share it with others. Live it.   

        Doing Good.......Feeling Good!   

  5 Things You  
Never Knew About 

the $2 Bill 

    Without question, the $2 bill is 
the black sheep of the U.S. currency 

family. Despite being a small enough denomination to fairly easily 
acquire, the “Tom” — nicknamed for its portrait of Thomas Jefferson — 
rarely surfaces in day-to-day transactions. In fact, many folks 
erroneously believe the $2 note to be out of circulation, with some 
cashiers even refusing to accept these unfamiliar bills. 

   Make no mistake, the $2 bill is 
very real and remains in regular 
circulation, albeit at a smaller 
volume compared to commonly 
found denominations such as $1s 
and $20s. But while the Tom lacks 
the everyday presence of the 
others, it also sports a more 
intriguing backstory than its 
brethren bills. Here are a few fun 
facts about the not-so-terrible $2. 
 
  Six Types of $2 Bills Have Appeared Since 1862     
  Not counting the $2 denominations that appeared with the Continental 
Currency notes that funded the American Revolution, there have been 
six categories of $2 bills issued by the U.S. federal government. These 
are: United States Notes, which initially featured Alexander Hamilton in 
1862 before switching to Jefferson seven years later; National Bank 
Notes, which circulated during the Reconstruction years and are known 
as the “Lazy Deuce” for their horizontal digits; Silver Certificates, which 
featured a series of elaborate vignettes during their mid-1880s to mid-
1920s run; Treasury Coin Notes, which featured Union General James 
B. McPherson and were only printed in the 1890s; Federal Reserve 
Bank Notes, which displayed the USS New York battleship and received 
an even briefer run after World War I; and Federal Reserve Notes, 
which appeared in 1976 to celebrate the United States bicentennial 
after the $2 bill had been discontinued for a decade due to its low 
usage. 

   Some $2 Bills Are Very Valuable 
   While its scarcity has spawned a perception of the $2 bill being a 
valuable keepsake, most existing $2s are worth that exact amount. 
Still, there are more valuable specimens to be found for those who seek 
to collect or turn a profit off such rarities. Older bills are of course more 
highly prized, with the earliest federally issued $2s worth more than 
$3,000 and uncirculated 1890 Treasury Notes valued at more than 
$4,500, according to U.S. Currency Auctions. Additionally, a distinct 
serial number, such as the “12345678” on aptly named “ladder notes,” 
can fetch a significant return even for newer notes. A 1976 bill with a 
serial number of “00000001,” for example, is said to be worth at least 
$20,000. 

   The $2 Bill Historically Has a Bad Reputation 
   The Tom’s limited availability in public settings may partly stem from 
its longstanding ties to the seedier sides of human nature. According to 
The Two Dollar Bill Documentary, the bill at various points has allegedly 
been favored for acts of election bribery, gambling, and prostitution. 
It’s also been linked to the devil, necessitating the tearing of a $2’s 
corners to ward off evil spirits.  
   While all these associations are now attributed to urban legends, 
there also may have been practical reasons for the corner-tearing 
tradition. As more $1 bills were printed in the 1880s, people who 
grouped smaller bills together would shortchange themselves when a 
stray $2 ended up in a pile of $1s. As a result, it became a common 
practice to rip a corner of a $2 to help avoid that mistake and ward off 
the bad juju of miscounting money. 
 
   The $2 Bill Was the Only U.S. Bill Allowed in Mexico During 
World War II 
   In 1942, the government of Mexico announced it was restricting the 
import of U.S. currency, as part of efforts to prevent American money 
seized by Axis powers during World War II from being spent. People in 
possession of U.S. dollars were ordered to immediately turn them over 
to a bank, where they would be exchanged for pesos to those who 
could prove the cash was, according to The New York Times, 
“legitimately acquired and free from Axis taint.” Shortly afterward, the 
U.S. government followed suit by cracking down on U.S. money allowed 
in and out of the country. The lone exceptions were coins and $2 bills, 
the latter apparently not commonly found in the grasp of Axis hands. 
Unsurprisingly, demand for the $2 bill along the United States-Mexico 
border soared during the World War II years. 
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     Calendar Of Events  
  
 

September 7... Kiwanis Walking Club 
                         Orchard View Park, 7:15 am. 
 
October 18 .... Kiwanis “Swing for Kids” 
                     Golf Tournament - Indian Spring CC 
                               1pm-5pm 

November 16 .. Pancakes, Pints & Pigskins 
                         Tim Finnegan’s Irish Pub, 9:00 am 
                      Miami Dolphins vs Wash Commanders 
 
November 27 ....Thanksgiving Day Dinner deliveries. 
                            Time & Place TBD     

  

 

   
     Upcoming Meeting Programs   
 
These are the scheduled Programs for our meetings at 
the Delray Golf Club (Subject to change): 
 
  9/3   Eat Better Live Better 
 9/10  Delray Beach Police Department  
 9/17  Erica Whitfield, School Board Member 
 9/24  Brain Matters Research 
 
 10/1   Green Cars for Kids  
 10/8   DeVine’s Big Sister Foundation (will need host)  
10/15  Riptide Lacrosse 
10/22  POLICE APPRECIATION 
10/29  Rhonda Rodgers Foundation 
 
 11/5  Community Greening    

Always looking for speakers if anyone has 
suggestions....  
 

      Please contact Ezra Krieg at  
         954-260-8838 if you have  
      a program idea for our meetings.  

       PUBLIC SERVICE ANNOUNCEMENT         

  

   IRS verified social media 
accounts and e-new services are 

best sources for tax-related 
information 

   Social media can be a resource for up-to-date tax information, 
especially with the many changes to the federal taxes in 2025. 
However, taxpayers should be mindful of what accounts they’re 
following for tax advice. Unfortunately, there’s a lot of inaccurate or 
scam advice being shared. Which is why it’s important that 
taxpayer get tax-related information from IRS verified social media 
account or e-news services. 

IRS social media platforms 
Visit IRS.gov to get direct links to IRS verified social media 
accounts. IRS has accounts on: 
• X – Information for individuals, businesses, tax-exempt 
organizations and tax professionals A special IRS X handle, 
@IRStaxsecurity, shares information to help people avoid common 
scams  
• Facebook – Tax information for a general audience in English 
and Spanish 
• Instagram − Taxpayer-friendly information on a variety of topics 
• YouTube − Short videos on specific tax topics for individual 
taxpayers, tax professionals and small businesses 
• LinkedIn – Key agency communications 

The IRS never contacts taxpayers on social media to ask for their 
personal or financial information. Taxpayers should be aware 
scammers may pose as the IRS to steal a taxpayer's identity or 
defraud them. To stay informed, be sure to follow, like and 
subscribe. 

Sign up for automatic email updates 
The IRS e-News subscription service sends tax information by 
email for many different audiences, including: 
• IRS Outreach Connection − Up-to-date materials for tax 
professionals and partner groups inside and outside the tax 
community. Subscribers can easily share the material with their 
clients or members through email, social media and the web 
• IRS Tax Tips – Tips in plain language on a wide range of general 
interest tax topics for taxpayers 
• IRS Newswire − News releases on tax issues from breaking 
news to details on legal guidance 
• IRS News in Spanish - Noticias del IRS en Español − IRS news 
releases, tax tips and updates in Spanish 
• e-News for Small Businesses – Tax information for small 
businesses and self-employed individuals 
• e-News for Tax Professionals – A roundup of news releases and 
legal guidance for tax professionals 

Sign at a Car Dealership: 

 "The best way to get back on your feet 
- miss a car payment. 

https://links-1.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fwww.irs.gov%2Fnewsroom%2Firs-social-media/1/010001986102c9b2-6a3f74a9-1737-49b3-a929-c1e862ad162d-000000/1opkEjV1gNl5Kg-l0QWZ_4bS4VyRn3wS-3pIbBpc92M=416
https://links-1.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fwww.irs.gov%2Fnewsroom%2Firs-social-media/1/010001986102c9b2-6a3f74a9-1737-49b3-a929-c1e862ad162d-000000/1opkEjV1gNl5Kg-l0QWZ_4bS4VyRn3wS-3pIbBpc92M=416
https://links-1.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fwww.irs.gov%2Fhelp%2Ftax-scams%2Frecognize-tax-scams-and-fraud/1/010001986102c9b2-6a3f74a9-1737-49b3-a929-c1e862ad162d-000000/HD_xy5asnnJLxo0BdwKKGMe8AT2rfOMD9xu5DH1zwbQ=416
https://links-1.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fwww.irs.gov%2Fnewsroom%2Fe-news-subscriptions/2/010001986102c9b2-6a3f74a9-1737-49b3-a929-c1e862ad162d-000000/UWfdvZsAjfSf2QfnABAD5H-HPlg93ZUNUpDkDNB140k=416
https://links-1.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fwww.irs.gov%2Foutreach-connection/1/010001986102c9b2-6a3f74a9-1737-49b3-a929-c1e862ad162d-000000/9kV9BIOmf8T7VwOdhVZ2LXklZYYWlS3HGC8ks6SLgU0=416
https://links-1.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fwww.irs.gov%2Fnewsroom%2Firs-tax-tips/2/010001986102c9b2-6a3f74a9-1737-49b3-a929-c1e862ad162d-000000/Ok2z_gsZIc0i1OHcm-tyN7g_MG9MVucOiQCJUUPCC2s=416
https://links-1.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fwww.irs.gov%2Fnewsroom%2Fe-news-subscriptions%23newswire/1/010001986102c9b2-6a3f74a9-1737-49b3-a929-c1e862ad162d-000000/RyU_vaOq9R2t7nrVaC8Jv5Nk_c_65adZ7ZIONUmBeHU=416
https://links-1.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fwww.irs.gov%2Fnewsroom%2Fe-news-subscriptions%23spanish/1/010001986102c9b2-6a3f74a9-1737-49b3-a929-c1e862ad162d-000000/Iozf6CtUKf1PoKW4CJ3LhRsSol9A2_SbmE0AKja4JE4=416
https://links-1.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fwww.irs.gov%2Fnewsroom%2Fe-news-subscriptions%23smallbusiness/1/010001986102c9b2-6a3f74a9-1737-49b3-a929-c1e862ad162d-000000/P2iaA2WDpI8CmZw5U4caWTSBUSum7h5XrgMxHsuuIE8=416
https://links-1.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fwww.irs.gov%2Fnewsroom%2Fe-news-subscriptions%23taxpros/1/010001986102c9b2-6a3f74a9-1737-49b3-a929-c1e862ad162d-000000/w3_tW_qOB8y4fJZCEvpXy-19lKJOfg4g3F21M8LnH-Y=416
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   50/50 Winners:  
  Here are the holders of      
    the “Winning Tickets”    
         for last month:  

 
    

 

              August 6 - Peggy Kelleher 

    August 13 - Scott (The Man) Youngberg 

    August 20 - Gina Sablo 

    August 27 - Lilly Jones 

       

 HUMAN AND  
 SPIRITUAL VALUES 
 (One of the six Objects of Kiwanis)  

“Judge each day not by the harvest 
you reap but by the seeds you plant.” 

                   – Robert Louis Stevenson  

 

 
   

Picking Up a Creative Hobby 
Is About More  

Than Passing the Time   
   Creative hobbies like writing, knitting, and making 
clothes are about more than just passing time. Creative 
hobbies and side projects can make you happier, 
healthier, and more productive.  

   When considering a side project or hobby, experts 
suggest picking something low-risk, low-pressure, and 
a labor of love. The difference between a creative 
hobby and a side project is that creative hobbies are 
ongoing and don’t have a dedicated end goal. Side 
projects have a goal at the end of the tunnel. For 
example, your creative hobby could be writing, and 
your side project could be writing a book.  

Coming up with a project or hobby can provide a big 
psychological lift and a boost to work productivity. 

 
Tip adapted from Fast Company7 

 1. Fact or Crap -Japanese 
master gardeners are 
sometimes known as 
niwashi 

2. Fact or Crap -Jason Lee 
was a prominent 
skateboarder before 
leaving the sport to pursue  
a full-time acting career.  

3. Fact or Crap - Patsy, an award 
recognizing the best animal actors in film, is 
an acronym for Pet Animals Trained as Star of 
the Year.  

4. Fact or Crap - Saddam Hussein was 
executed at Camp Justice, the Iraqi army 
base.  

5. Fact or Crap - In greek mythology 
Damocles was the ferryman of Hades.  

6. Fact or Crap - A violin contains about 70 
separate pieces of wood!  

7. Fact or Crap - The Nobel Peace Prize 
medal depict four naked men with their hands 
on each other's shoulders!  
 
              
              (Answers on Page 10) 

   A blonde calls her boyfriend and says, "Please 
come over here and help me. I have this killer jigsaw 
puzzle, and I can't figure out how to get it started". 

   Her boyfriend asks, "What is it supposed to be 
when it's finished?" The blonde says, "According to 
the picture on the box, it's a tiger."  

    Her boyfriend decides to go over and help with 
the puzzle. She lets him in and shows him to where 
she has the puzzle spread all over the table.  

    He studies the pieces for a moment, then looks at 
the box, then turns to her and says,  "First of all, no 
matter what we do, we're not going to be able to 
assemble these pieces into anything resembling a 
tiger".  

    "Second, I'd advise you to relax. Let's have a cup 
of coffee, then put all these Frosted Flakes back in 
the box." 

http://us.fotolia.com/id/10753832
http://us.fotolia.com/id/6481969
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Please Note:  Even though the event is just 8 
weeks away, we need to continue signing up 
Sponsors, Golfers and get Raffle Prizes.  

         We Need Everyone’s Help!  
To date, We have 13 hole sponsors and 10 teams 
signed up.  We need at least 18 sponsors & 18 
teams. For more information and If you are playing, 
sponsoring or both, You can register now on-line by 
going to:  

  http://www.kiwanis-swingforkids.com/ 

 We can accept credit cards on our website, so  
please keep that in mind. 
   It will be a FUN event and will ultimately benefit 
the children and other projects in our area. 

http://www.kiwanis-swingforkids.com/
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Krieg’s Korner  
As a regular feature of our weekly meetings,  
Ezra Krieg brings us up to date with what happened 
on  “This Date in History” 
Here are a few interesting items from the past  
month:  

August 6:  
1806, Emperor Francis II abdicated, marking the end of the Holy Roman Empire 
after nearly a thousand years. 
1825, Upper Peru became the autonomous republic of Bolivia. 
1926, Gertrude Ederle became the first woman to swim across the English 
Channel. 
1945, during World War II, the U.S. B-29 Superfortress Enola Gay dropped an 
atomic bomb on Hiroshima, Japan, resulting in an estimated 140,000 deaths. 
1962, Jamaica gained independence from the United Kingdom after 300 years of 
British rule. 
1965, President Lyndon B. Johnson signed the Voting Rights Act, prohibiting 
racial discrimination in voting. 
1991, the World Wide Web made its public debut as a means of accessing 
webpages over the Internet. 
 Birthdays:  
 Actor-director Peter Bonerz is 87. 
 Actor Michelle Yeoh is 63.  
 Basketball Hall of Famer David Robinson is 60.  
 Movie writer-director M. Night Shyamalan (SHAH’-mah-lahn) is 55. 
 Actor Vera Farmiga is 52.  
 Actor Leslie Odom Jr. is 44.  

August 13:  
1521, Spanish conqueror Hernando Cortez captured Tenochtitlan (teh-natch-teet-
LAHN’), present-day Mexico City, from the Aztecs. 
1792, French revolutionaries arrested and imprisoned King Louis XVI; he would 
be executed by guillotine the following January. 
1889, William Gray of Hartford, Connecticut, received a patent for the first coin-
operated telephone. 
1918, Opha May Johnson became the first woman to join the U.S. Marine Corps. 
1952, Big Mama Thornton first recorded the song “Hound Dog,” four years before 
Elvis Presley’s famous version was released. 
1961, on what would become known as Barbed Wire Sunday, East Germany 
sealed the border between Berlin’s eastern and western sectors before building a 
wall that would divide the city for the next 28 years. 
1969, New York City held a ticker-tape parade for Apollo 11 astronauts Neil 
Armstrong, Edwin “Buzz” Aldrin and Michael Collins. 
1995, Baseball Hall of Famer Mickey Mantle died at a Dallas hospital of rapidly 
spreading liver cancer at age 63. 
 Birthdays:  
 High wire aerialist Philippe Petit is 76.  
 Hockey Hall of Famer Bobby Clarke is 76.  
 Golf Hall of Famer Betsy King is 70. | 
 Actor Dawnn Lewis is 64.  
 Actor Sebastian Stan is 43.  

 

August 20:  
1858, Charles Darwin’s theory of evolution was first published, in the “Journal of 
the Proceedings of the Linnean Society”. 
1866, President Andrew Johnson declared the official end of the Civil War. 
1882, Tchaikovsky’s “1812 Overture” had its premiere in Moscow. 
1920, the American Professional Football Conference was established by 
representatives of four professional football teams; two years later, with 18 
teams, it would be renamed the National Football League. 
1964, President Lyndon B. Johnson signed into law the Economic Opportunity Act, 
a nearly $1 billion anti-poverty measure. 
1968, the Soviet Union and other Warsaw Pact nations invaded Czechoslovakia to 
crush the “Prague Spring” liberalization movement. 
2012, after 80 years in existence, Georgia’s Augusta National golf club (home to 
the Masters Tournament) invited former Secretary of State Condoleezza Rice and 
South Carolina financier Darla Moore to become its first female members; both 
accepted. 
 Birthdays:  
 Boxing promoter Don King is 94.  
 Broadcast journalist Connie Chung is 79.  
 TV weather presenter Al Roker is 71.  
 Rock singer Fred Durst (Limp Bizkit) is 55.  
 Baseball Hall of Famer Todd Helton is 52.  
 Actor Amy Adams is 51.  
 Actor Andrew Garfield is 42.  
 Actor-singer Demi Lovato is 33. 

August 27:  
1883, the island volcano Krakatoa erupted with a series of cataclysmic 
explosions. The explosions (which could be heard 3,000 miles away) and 
resulting tsunamis in Indonesia’s Sunda Strait claimed some 36,000 lives in Java 
and Sumatra. 
1964, the film “Mary Poppins” had its world premiere in Los Angeles, California. 
1979, British war hero Lord Louis Mountbatten and three other people, including 
his 14-year-old grandson Nicholas, were killed off the coast of Ireland in a boat 
explosion claimed by the Irish Republican Army. 
1982, Rickey Henderson of the Oakland A’s stole his 119th base of the season, 
breaking Lou Brock’s single-season stolen base record. (Henderson would finish 
the season with a still-unmatched 130 stolen bases.) 
1990, blues musician Stevie Ray Vaughn and four others were killed in a 
helicopter crash near East Troy, Wisconsin. 
2008, Barack Obama was nominated for president by the Democratic National 
Convention in Denver, becoming the first Black presidential nominee from a 
major political party. 
2011, Hurricane Irene made landfall in the United States; the storm would be 
responsible for 49 total deaths and more than $14 billion in damage. 
 Birthdays: 
 Actor Tuesday Weld is 82.  
 Actor Chandra Wilson is 56. 
 Rapper Mase is 50.  
 Actor Patrick J. Adams (TV: “Suits”) is 44.  
 U.S. Olympic and WNBA basketball star Breanna Stewart is 31.  

 
AND…..”If you’re sitting in a bar this afternoon, like Jay and his friends 
will be doing and Golfer Bernhard Langer joins us, we hope that you 
will buy him a “Hole-in-one” drink, as he is 68 years old today.    

 

 

    Ever Wonder ? 

 
 
 

 
... Why the sun lightens Our hair, but darkens our skin? 
 
... Why don't you ever see the Headline 'Psychic Wins 
Lottery'? 
 
... Why is 'abbreviated' such a long word? 
 
... Why is it that Doctors call what they do 'practice'? 
 
... Why is lemon juice made With artificial flavor, and 
dishwashing liquid made with real lemons? 
 
... Why is the man who Invests all your money called a 
broker? 
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       This Month’s  
  Sudoku Puzzle….   

 A sudoku puzzle is a grid of 9 by 9 
squares that has been divided into 9 
smaller regions of 3 by 3 squares. The 
goal is to write the numbers 1 through 9 
in the squares so: 

• Each horizontal row has every 
number only once. 

• Each vertical column has every number only once. 

• Each 3 by 3  region has every number only once. 

   Difficulty– Very Hard. Be sure to use a pencil!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                        
    
                     
         

                     (Answers on Page 11) 

     

   Visit our Website: 
  

 delraybeachkiwanis.org 

 

   
  

 

       Answers..........   

 

1. Fact. Literally, niwa means Pure 
Place. 

2. Fact. Jason is known as one of 
the greatest performers of the 360 
flip. 

3. Crap: The letters are an 
acronym for Picture Animal Top 
Star of the Year. 

4. Fact. Camp Justice had previously been used as 
Saddam’s military intelligence headquarters. 

5. Crap. It was Charon or Kharon, son of Erebus. 

6. Fact. A person who makes or repairs a violin is called 
a luthier. 

7. Crap. It features only three naked men! 

   

If you have something for the newsletter,    
please send it to  Scott Youngberg  via E-mail:    

esysy@att.net  ——Thank you                                                                  

Youth Protection Policies in Practice 
https://vimeo.com/863372175 

 Back By Popular Demand....... 

         Here Comes  
   “Little Johnny” 
   The kindergarten class had a 
homework assignment to find out 
about something exciting and 
relate it to the class the next day. 
When the time came for the little 
kids to give their reports, the 
teacher was calling on them one at 
a time. She was reluctant to call 
upon little Johnnie, knowing that 
he sometimes could be a bit 

crude. But eventually his turn came.  

   Little Johnnie walked up to the front of the class, and 
with a piece of chalk, made a small white dot on the 
chalkboard, then sat back down. Well the teacher couldn't 
figure out what Johnnie had in mind for his report, so she 
asked him just what that was.  

 "It's a period," reported Johnnie.  

 "Well I can see that," she said, "But what is so exciting 
about a period."  

 "Damned if I know," said Johnnie, "But this morning my 
sister said she missed one. Then Daddy had a heart 
attack, Mommy fainted and the man next door shot 
himself." 

http://www.delraybeachkiwanis-sunrise.org
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The Delray Beach Kiwanis Club was  
Chartered in 1973 as the Kiwanis Club of 
Delray Beach-Sunrise and is operating in 
Division 21 of the Florida District.  
Club Mailing Address: PO Box 7083, Delray Beach, Fl.33482 
       
       2024-2025 Kiwanis Int’l  President: 
                     Lee Kuan Yong 
                  Kuala Lumpur, Malasia 
 

        2024-2025  Florida Kiwanis Governor: 

                     Jeremy Riehl 
                     407-275-0747  
            

        2024-2025  Division 21 Lt. Governor: 
                   Pam Davidson 
          Email: g8rmomof2@gmail.com 

             Other Division 21 Clubs:   

 

        Boca Raton-1st & 3rd Thursdays, 5 p.m. 
       Boca Raton Community Center Annex  
       260 Crawford Blvd, Boca Raton  
  
   West Boca Raton- 1st Friday. 1 pm. 
        Glades Road Branch Library 
        20701 95th Ave S, Boca Raton  
 
   Boynton Beach - 1st & 3rd Tuesdays, 8 am 
                              2nd & 4th Tuesdays , 12 noon 
        Crackerbarrel, 1475 SW 8th St, Boynton Beach  
 
   Hypoluxo-Lantana - Tuesdays, 7:00 a.m. 
        Maddock Park, 1200 West Drew Street, Lantana 
  
    
         Florida Kiwanis Foundation:   
 

         2024-2025  President:  James Wylie 
               Email: fjameswylie@gmail.com 
  
         Div. 21 Trustee:  Joel Davidson 
            E-mail: jid310@gmail.com 

          Sudoku Puzzle….Answers 

    Lessons from the  
             Kiwanis Polar Dip 
The Kiwanis Club of Tysons adopted an existing event 
and turned it into a successful fundraiser. By Jeffrey 
Wolff, event chair, Kiwanis Club of Tysons Polar Dip 

   Want to raise money for your club, but struggling to find a successful 
project? At the Kiwanis Club of Tysons, Virginia, U.S., we’ve benefited 
from maintaining partnerships and connections in the community: Our 
club of about 25 members has transformed a preexisting “polar dip” 
into a major fundraiser.    With the right preparations and a suitable 
body of water, it’s the kind of event that other clubs can replicate.   

    The Kiwanis Polar Dip is an annual event in which teams and 
individuals jump into Lake Anne in February to raise money for charity. 
The event was previously held by Camp Sunshine, which provides free 
getaways to children with illnesses and their families. After participating 
as a team, our club worked with Camp Sunshine to assume 
responsibility for the event and turn it into a Kiwanis fundraiser.  

   While it requires an “all hands on deck” approach on the day of the 
event, much of the work — such as recruiting jumpers — can be done 
from home beforehand. The club just needs to find a place to hold the 
event, coordinate logistics and set up a website for donations. The 
Kiwanis name itself adds to donor confidence, making it easier to 
secure sponsorships and donations.  

   Learning and adapting 
   Our club had more manpower than the individual who ran the event 
for Camp Sunshine, but our biggest challenge was to learn everything 
she’d figured out over the previous 15 years — including vendor 
relationships and the complicated web of organizations that had to be 
contacted to make the event happen.  

   Another key to success was adding a sense of friendly competition. 
For instance, a leaderboard on the event website tracks how much 
individuals and teams have raised. We find that you raise more money 
when you spur competition between jump teams. In addition, the event 
day has a party-like atmosphere, featuring a DJ and face painting, 
which make it a fun experience for the participants and the hundreds of 
spectators.  

   The goal for our first year managing the Polar Dip was to raise 
US$25,000. In just its second year, the event has grossed almost 
US$50,000. Those funds help fulfill our club’s dual mission: to support 
the 11 Service Leadership Program (SLP) clubs we sponsor — nine Key 
Clubs, one CKI club and one K-Kids club — and to fight food insecurity 
in Northern Virginia. In the past, the Kiwanis Polar Dip had solely 
supported Camp Sunshine. But to support our mission as well, we 
added Food for Neighbors, which provides meals for middle school and 
high school students, as a major beneficiary of the event . 

   The event also has received significant community support, with 
roughly 60-70 jumpers and 150-200 spectators. It also has been 
featured on the front page of local newspapers. The success of the 
Kiwanis Polar Dip has had a positive impact on the Kiwanis Club of 
Tysons, increasing its visibility and fostering a greater sense of success 
and involvement with local beneficiaries and the community. 
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        From Our Photographer’s    
        Camera…… 
 
   Our Trusty photographer and a helper or two   
    giving us some great memories from recent  
    meetings and events.  ENJOY! 

July “Zoom” 
Board Meeting  January 6 “Zoom” 

Board Meeting 

March 3rd Zoom 
Board Meeting 

April 7th 
“Zoom” Board 

Meeting 

Yazmin Salguero 
Spring 2025 Award 

Winner 

August 4th “Zoom” 
Board Meeting 

  Happy Hour @ Finnegan’s   
                         August 7th 


